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Meeting Minutes
10/11/2017
9:00 am in 104F Hutcheson

Call in information:  1-866-842-5779	Code:  5402314152

Attendance- Alan Grant, Jennifer Jones, Catherine LaRochelle, Jon Vest, Robert Grange, Ryan Stewart

1.  Call to order
a. New titles:
i. Catherine LaRochelle is President
ii. Jon Vest is past President
iii. Jennifer Jones is Vice President
iv. Robert Grange is President-elect
v. Ryan Stewart is Secretary/Treasurer

2. Approval of previous minutes (September 2017)-approved unanimously

3. Dean’s Update
a. New CALSFA Secretary/Treasurer Ryan Stewart was recognized.
b. The university has announced some delays with the new budget model (called Partnership for an Incentive based Budget or PIBB model). The Provost’s office is still planning to implement parts of the PIBB model in July 2018, but it will not yet be completely implemented due to challenges with obtaining complete and accurate data for the “faculty scholarship” portion of the model (30-40% of the total model input). The student information portion of the PIBB model (e.g., student credit hours) is ready to incorporate into the model. The CALS budget office is currently working with departments to prepare them for the change in budget model, as more of the budget will now be handled at the department/unit level. This college will use agency 208, but future plans are to include an incentive-based model also to include agency 229.  Preliminary results show a positive budget impact on CALS, but this depends on new university revenue matching projections. Increasing student numbers from 25,000 to 30,000 and recruiting more out-of-state students are ways in which the university hopes to increase revenue, acknowledging that increasing student numbers to that degree can exacerbate service and infrastructure limitations that already exist. 
c. The college is moving forward on four provost-funded “Destination area” positions: 2 in infectious diseases, 1 in GSS aquatic entomology, and 1 in the “adaptive brain”. Since the college will eventually pay 70% of these positions, departments receiving them much account for that future cost. The college also has to match each provost position with two other positions; these can be tenure track or collegiate faculty. 

4. Treasurer’s Report
a. 11 departments have submitted their funds for 2017-2018 including the college
b. $3680.52 in the VT Foundation Account
c. $434.85 in the Freedom First Checking Account
d. $5.00 in the Freedom First Savings Account
e. Jennifer will work with Ryan to add him to the freedom first bank accounts

5. Old business
a. CALS new faculty orientation—September 29th, 2017. Catherine presented about CALSFA. There were approximately 20 new faculty members in attendance, and future events are planned by the college to interact with this new cohort. Jen will update the CALSFA website to reflect new committee personnel. 

6. New Business
a. CALSFA activities in Fall 2017
i. Fall Tailgate-October 21st   . On October 21st, the CALSFA will host a tailgate at the Litton-Reaves porch area. Pork sliders from Hethwood Market will be served, along with chips and soft drinks. The event will occur from 12 – 3 pm, with the football game kickoff scheduled for 3:30 pm. 
ii. Fall Coffee With CALSFA-November 30th from 11-1
	
7. Adjourn at 10:30 am
a. Next meeting 11/7/17
